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Winter Fayre 

Our Winter Fayre is tomorrow...Thursday 28th November 

2024 between 15:30 and 17:00. 

We will hopefully see you there! 

The Education Hub 

 
The Education Hub is a site for parents and pupils that 
captures all you need to know about the education system. 
You’ll find accessible, straightforward information on popular 
topics, Q&As, interviews, case studies, and Top tips on how 
to keep your child healthy at school, including: 
Making sure your child is up to date with their vaccinations 
Reminding your child of basic hygiene measures 
Knowing when your child is too ill for school 
Should I be worried about Mpox? 
...and more. Please see: 
https://educationhub.blog.gov.uk/2024/10/30/top-tips-how-

child-healthy-school/ 

 

Family Lives 

Family Lives offers a confidential and free helpline service 
for families in England and Wales (previously known as 
Parentline). They can be contacted on 0808 800 2222 for 
emotional support, information, advice and guidance on any 
aspect of parenting and family life. Their website is also a 
rich source of useful support and advice: https://
www.familylives.org.uk/ 
 
Family Lives also offer a range of free online parenting 
courses: https://www.familylives.org.uk/how-we-can-help/
online-parenting-courses 
 

Important Information Regarding Allergens 
 

Here is the latest update from the FSA (Food Standards 
Agency) regarding the recent incident of mustard powder 
contaminated with peanut. The source has been identified in 
India and a list of products affected is included in this link:  
https://www.food.gov.uk/news-alerts/news/urgent-allergy-
advice-mustard-ingredients-contaminated-with-peanuts 

Lincolnshire Food Education Team 

 

Next PTA Meeting 

The  next PTA Meeting takes place on Friday 17th January 
2025 at 14:00 in school.  
Please, please come along to support your school. Thank 
you. 
 

Assessment Time 

SATs week for Key Stage 2 is nationally arranged for the 

week beginning 12th May 2025. All Year 6 children will be 

participating in the tests.  

Year Two SATs testing will take place throughout May, and 

therefore children need to be in school during this time. 

Year One Phonics Screening will be taking place during the 

week commencing 9th June 2025 and is a Government 

requirement.  

Year 4 Multiplication Test will be taking place during the 2-

week period from Tuesday 3 June 2025 to Friday 13th June 

2025.  

Therefore, please ensure your child is in school during this 

period. Absences during this time will be classified as 

unauthorised. 

Road Safety 
A reminder to please take care driving in and around the 
school area.  
Please remember there is a 5mph speed limit on the 
drive. 
Parking in and around school is often congested at drop 
off and collection times, as are most schools around 
England. I ask all parents that you always consider where 
you park when dropping off and collecting your children. 
Yes, you may think you are parked sensibly and your car 
is not in the way or ‘not harming anyone’ where it is, but 
can children cross safely where you have parked? Will 
your car make it difficult for other cars to get past? 
Please spare a thought for all the local residents living 
around the school perimeter, especially in Cherry Tree 
Crescent, Baghdad Road, Delhi Square and the Costcutter 
car park.  
Please can we show full consideration and ensure we do not 
park on, or obstruct any driveways or paths.  School are 
aware of Lincolnshire Police’s visits to these areas and are 
warning parents they are issuing tickets where appropriate.  
Many thanks for helping to respect our neighbours. 
 
Exit on the Left 
The one-way system in the morning is continuing to work 

really well with parents dropping their children off.   Please 

make sure your child leaves their car via the passenger side 

of the car to avoid any accidents. 

Disabled Parking Considerations 

We have limited disabled parking on the school premises, 

and we do have families who require these.  

We are unable to enforce this but please be considerate and 

keep these spaces free for those that require them. 

To avoid any misunderstanding when using the disabled 

bays please display your Blue Badge. 

We appreciate your understanding in this matter.  
 

Term Dates 

Academic Year 2024-25 

Term 2 : ends — Thurs 19th Dec 2024 

Term 3 : Mon 6th Jan — Fri 14th Feb 2025 

Term 4 : Mon 24th Feb — Fri 4th April 2025 

Term 5 : Tue 22nd April — Fri 23rd May 2025 

Term 6 : Tue 3rd June — Tue 22nd July 2025 

Academic Year 2025-26 

Term 1 : Thur 4th Sept — Thur 23rd October 2025 

Term 2 : Mon 3rd Nov — Fri 19th Dec 2025 

Term 3 : Tue 6th Jan — Fri 13th Feb 2026 

Term 4 : Mon 23rd Feb — Thurs 2nd April 2026 

Term 5 : Tue 21st April — Fri 22nd May 2026 

Term 6 : Mon 1st June — Wed 22nd July 2026 
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Here are some of the Christmas events we 

have planned for your diary. More to follow. 

Winter Fayre 

Preparations for our Winter Fayre are well 

underway. The date is Thursday 28th 

November 2024 between 15:30 and 17:00. 

If you wish to book a stall, please contact 

Mrs Dominique Thorpe, our PTA Chair at 

cranwellpta@gmail.com. 

Tombola Collection 

A Non-uniform Day will take place on Thursday 14th 

November 2024, to help collect items for our PTA Tombola 

for the Winter Fayre. 

Please bring along a donation for the tombola. Your 

continued support is much appreciated. 

Christmas Jumper Day 

On Friday 6th December, We would like to invite your child 

to take part in celebrating the beginning of Advent. Please 

send your child to school in a 

Christmas Jumper (normal 

school trousers/skirt). There is 

no charge or donation required 

for this event. 

Pantomime 

This year, the whole school will 

be travelling to Newark Theatre 

to watch Aladdin on Tuesday 

10th December 2024. 

The School PTA have kindly donated towards the cost of the 

trip bringing the price down considerably. Information has 

already been sent out via Parentmail. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Foundation Stage & Infant Production 

The Foundation Stage and infants will be performing their 

Christmas story through their Nativity on Friday 13th  

December 2024. There will be a morning production at 

09:45 and one in the afternoon at 14:15.  

More details and how to book tickets to follow. 

Festival of Carols 

On Tuesday 17th December 2024, classes 5/6H, 5/6B, 5B,  

4P, 4R, and 3A will be celebrating the Christmas story 

together.  

Services will begin at 09:45 & 14:00 in the School hall, and 

we welcome parents to join us, for the occasion.  

Information regarding Ticket ordering will follow soon. 

I want Technology for Christmas  
Asked Santa for a computer? Games console? 

Have you set up the correct restrictions for your child’s age 

group? 

Remember to chat with your children on an ongoing basis 

about staying safe online.                           

Not sure where to begin? These conversation starter 

suggestions can help. 

Ask your children to tell you about the sites they like to visit and 

what they enjoy doing online. 

Ask them about how they stay safe online. What tips do they have 

for you, and where did they learn them? What is OK and not OK to 

share? 

Ask them if they know where to go for help, where to find the safety 

advice, privacy settings and how to report or block on the services 

they use. 

Encourage them to help someone! Perhaps they can show you how 

to do something better online or they might have a friend who would 

benefit from their help and support. 

Think about how you each use the internet. What more could you do 

to use the internet together? Are there activities that you could enjoy 

as a family? 

Websites that can help you understand how to keep 

your child safe: 
http://www.childnet.com/parents-and-carers 

https://www.thinkuknow.co.uk 

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCxMnZ02Sl1AbtIhq-m3rrVQ 

mailto:cranwellpta@gmail.com?subject=Winter%20Fayre
http://www.childnet.com/parents-and-carers
https://www.thinkuknow.co.uk/
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCxMnZ02Sl1AbtIhq-m3rrVQ
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Late 

Please can parents ensure that their children arrive at school before 8:50am. 

The gates close at this time, and any child arriving after this point is late. Parents have a legal duty to ensure their child attends 

school on time. Lateness may result in you being served with a Penalty Notice or a summons to court.  Parents have a duty 

to ensure their child’s regular attendance at school and failure to do so is an offence under Section 444(1) of the Education 

Act 1996.  

Lateness has a negative impact on everybody at school. 

Being late can: 

Disrupt lessons - It is unfair on the teachers and other children in the class if another child enters the classroom once 

lessons have started. 

Affect the achievement your child and others 

Embarrass/upset your child when the class have already started their work  

Being late adds up to loss of learning:  

5 minutes late every day adds up to 3 days lost each year,  

10 minutes adds up to 6 days lost each year, 

15 minutes adds up to 10 days lost each year,  

20 minutes adds up to 13 days lost each year, 

30 minutes adds up to 19 days lost each year. 

Being on time means not missing out!  

Remember … the School gates are open from 8:40am. 

Thank you for your assistance in this matter. 

The Importance of Reading 

It is important that children experience a broad curriculum. Learning about our World, the people within it and its climate are 

important. Keeping fit and healthy is vital for the children to reach their potential. Maths, writing and spelling are just as 

important in the casserole of learning a child needs. A child's reading skills, however, underpin their success in school in all 

subjects, as they will allow them to access the breadth of the curriculum and improve their communication and language 

skills.  Reading opens more  doors to new worlds for our children. 

What difference can I make as a parent? 

You can make a huge difference! Parents are just as important as teachers. Reading to your children and listening to them 

read is so important for their development. 

How to encourage your child to read? 

Here are some websites with great ideas to encourage your children to read: 

https://www.readingrockets.org/article/encouraging-your-child-read 

https://www.english.com/blog/motivate-children-reading-five-fun-activities/ 

Helpers greatly appreciated... 

Do you have free time during the school day? Could you help listen to reading at our school? Or could you help in an 

administrative way by adding the books we already have onto our school library electronic system? If so. Please contact the 

school office. Thank you. 

https://www.readingrockets.org/article/encouraging-your-child-read
https://www.english.com/blog/motivate-children-reading-five-fun-activities/
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At least one starchy food, such as bread, potato, rice, pasta, couscous. 
Starchy foods give energy, fibre, vitamins and minerals – wholegrain is 

best! 
Add some protein for example meat, fish, eggs, beans or pulses. Protein 

foods build muscles and provide minerals 
Put in some dairy. This provides calcium necessary for strong bones and 

teeth as well as giving protein and vitamins 
Don't forget to include fruit and vegetables. You can use fresh, frozen, tinned or 

dried. Fruits and vegetables are full of vitamins, minerals and fibre necessary 
for your body to function properly and to keep you strong and healthy. 

A snack food may be included but aim to make healthier 
choices. Try making swaps to bring down the fat, sugar and 
salt. For example, you could replace cake with some malt 

loaf or crisps with rice cakes. 
                    All schools are required to provide fresh, free drinking water so no 

need to include a drink! 
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